
INFINITELY group, inc.

February 12, 2019

The Honorable Planning and Land Use Management Committee
City of Los Angeles City Council
Room 395 City Hall
200 N. Spring Street
Los Angeles, CA 90012

Re: Council File No. 18-1242
2005 James Wood Blvd
CPC-2017-712-GPA-VZC-HD-VCU-SPR
ENV-2017-713-MND

Dear Committee Members,

I am the owner representative for the above addresses. The Applicant is seeking 
approval under the above case numbers.

On September 13, 2018 the City Planning Commission adopted the Mitigated Negative 
Declaration, Approved and Recommended that City Council adopt the General Plan 
Amendment, Vesting Zone Change and Site Plan Review.

After consultations with Council District 1, it has been determined that entitlement 
processing will require more time, therefore, we are requesting an extension of time 
until March 8, 2019. We agree to waive all applicable time periods under LAMC Section 
12.32 within which the City Council must act prior to February 25, 2019.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Tina Chen 
President
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